
NEWSLETTER 

27th March - end of term pool 
party 

28th March - last day of term! 

15th April - Term 2 begins 

25th April - ANZAC Day public 
holiday 

26th April—PUPIL FREE DAY 

WA student assistant payment 
The WA Government are offering a one-off cost-of living payment for every eligible student in Western Australia to provide relief and assist   
families with their children’s schooling. Please see the attached documents to assist you with the process of accessing this funding from April 15. 
You will need to set up a ServiceWA account and need your child’s WA Student Number (which can be found on Student Reports, NAPLAN 
Reports or ask at the school office). 
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ASSEMBLY 
Thank you to the Senior Class for their very animated assembly last week. Congratulations to the following students who received a Merit      

Certificate: 

Dean Marson - a fantastic start to Kindy. Dean is an enthusiastic and kind class member who loves learning. 

Aria Whitlock - showing leadership during group work and using her initiative. 

Leroy Thompson - demonstrating persistence in tasks and showing a keen attitude to learn. 

Willow Thompson - being a kind and inclusive friend to others and being a very helpful class leader. 

Cody Armstrong - a successful start to Year 5. We have been impressed with how you have been remembering to use your English Toolbox. 

Michael Thompson - a terrific attitude and for consistently demonstrating resilience and maturity. 

Jessie Pini - working hard in all learning areas with diligence and concentration. An excellent start to year 6! 

Lilly Roberts - her super attitude and wonderful work ethic to start year 6. 

Lucas Wyatt - impressive leadership skills and improved attitude towards his schooling. Keep it up Lucas. 

Amarlee Hanlon - settling in well to the middle class and always trying hard. 

Zakiel Litherland - attempting to follow classroom routines with a positive attitude. 

Makenzie Cox - always being a happy class member and encouraging others. 

Asha Thompson - trying hard to achieve her goals and being a supportive leader in the classroom. 

END OF TERM REWARD 
An invitation and permission form will come home with students today for the Pool Party. Due 

to the Easter holidays starting Friday we will be celebrating the students with ‘Good Standing’ 

on Wednesday.  

“KONNICHIWA” 
By the time this newsletter reaches you I will be in Tokyo. The weather was looking very cool 
with an average of 15 degrees, but I am hoping that we get to see the cherry blossoms as 
planned. I look forward to sharing my adventure and learnings with the students after the  
holidays. 
 
Mrs Radford and Mrs Griffith are leading the school this week. 

ATTENDANCE 
I have left an icy treat for those students who attended school regularly for 90% of Term 1. I have asked staff to hand them out on Wednesday 
afternoon. Congratulations to those students who have earnt the reward. 



CLASS CHATTER 
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JUNIOR CLASS 
This week the junior class celebrated harmony day! They were learning about the word "inclusive" and discussed how everybody belongs and 

has a place in this country. They loved learning about it and enjoyed doing some craft.   

 

MIDDLE CLASS 
The Year 3’s participated in an Interschool Cricket Competition last week in Jurien Bay. They participated alongside the Senior Class students in 

mixed teams. They all really enjoyed the day. While they were playing cricket, the Year 2’s completed STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering 

and Mathematics) activities. They built bird nests that could keep an egg safe and a foil boat to measure how many tubs of counters it could hold 

before sinking. They also created a tall tower made from pasta and marshmallows.  

SENIOR CLASS 
On Monday three of the four Year Six students attended the GRIP Leadership conference at the Convention Centre in Perth. They learned the 
role of a leader and ways to make changes to benefit their schools. The presenters were very entertaining and helped the students learn through 
games and watching video clips of other primary school students putting the skills into practice. We managed to get in a walk around Elizabeth 
Quay and a gelato in our lunch break. It was a big day with an early start but we all agreed it was well worth it.  
 
 
 


